
These are the minutes from the December 18, 2012 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present 

were Mrs. Lynn White – Chair, Mr. John Dougherty – Board Member,  Mr. Richard Farwell – Board 

Member, Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent, and Mr. Arthur Ceurvels – Assistant Health Agent / 

Inspector. 

 

Having a quorum, Mrs. White called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 

 

New Business 

 

Meeting Minutes:  
Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the November 20, 2012 and December 4, 2012 minutes as submitted, 

Mr. Farwell second the motion, so voted unanimously. 

 

2013 Permits:  

Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the list of Common Victuallers Licenses for 2013 as submitted, Mr. 

Farwell second the motion, so voted unanimously. 

 

The following 2013 permits were signed; Food, Common Victuallers, plus three miscellaneous annual 

permits. 

 

2013 Meeting Dates: 

Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the list BOH Meeting Dates for 2013 as submitted, Mr. Farwell 

second the motion, so voted unanimously. 

  

 

Plans: 

 

662 Center St – plans for a new 6 bedroom dwelling submitted by Morse Engineering Co. Inc. for 662 Center 

Street; dated 12/13/11, was approved as submitted  

 

860 - 880 Washington Street – McGee Toyota –new construction plan submitted by CA Engineering Services 

for 860 - 880 Washington Street plan dated 1/12/12 and revised 11/29/12, was approved as submitted 

 

551 Washington Street – repair plan submitted by McGlone Enterprises Inc. for 551 Washington Street dated 

11/28/12, was approved as submitted. 

 

No Licenses were submitted 

 

Mr. Marino’s update:    

 

Mr. Marino reported that housing issues on Bardin Street and Washington Street are being addressed and they 

are showing signs of progress. 

 

Mr. Marino stated that YMCA wastewater treatment plant is close to being brought on-line and the Hanover 

Mall septic field expansion has unofficially been approved by the DEP. 

 

Mr. Marino informed the Board that the Health Department trailer was recently in an accident and he is working 

with the insurance company to replace it. 

 

Mr. Farwell moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:29 p.m.  


